McGrann Shea Carnival Straughn & Lamb, Chartered

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

WILLIAM R. MCGRANN
DOUGLAS M. CARNIVAL
ROBERT O. STRAUGHN
PETER L. COOPER
KATHLEEN M. LAMB
JOHN R. SCHULZ
COREY J. AYLING
BRIAN L. SOBOL
SCOTT B. CROSSMAN

CARLA J. PEDERSEN
JOSEPH T. BAGNOLI
ROGER J. STELLJES
JEFFREY C. URBAN
KATHLEEN MICHAELA BRENNAN
JENNIFER A. JAMESON
CARL S. WOSMEK
JASON H. THOMAS
AMY L. COURT

CHRISTY E. LAWRIE

RETIRED ANDREW J. SHEA

November 20, 2014

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Dr. Burl W. Haar Executive Secretary Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 350 Metro Square Building 121 Seventh Place East St. Paul, MN 55101

Re:

In the Matter of the Joint Request of the City of Buffalo and Wright-Hennepin Cooperative Electric Association to Modify Electric Service Territory Boundaries

MPUC Docket: E148,E221/SA-14-825

Dear Dr. Haar:

My firm represents the City of Buffalo (the "City") in this matter. This letter is jointly filed as Reply Comments of the City and Wright-Hennepin Cooperative Electric Association (collectively the "Parties").

The Parties have reviewed the Supplemental Comments of the Department of Commerce in this matter, dated November 5, 2014, which recommended approval of the change in service territory boundaries. The Parties appreciate and agree with the Department's recommendation.

Please feel free to contact me or Kent Mattson, counsel for Wright-Hennepin, if you have any questions.

Sincerely

Kaela Brenna

cc: Service List